

HUNDLEBY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 13th June 2018

This meeting replaced the scheduled meeting for 4th June which had to be re-arranged because not enough Councillors were able to attend.

Councillors present: Mrs P Badley, Mr M Badley, Dr D Cartwright, Mr A Foster, Mrs D Jacklin, and Ms J Slaymaker.

County Councillor B Aron also attended the meeting.

1. Apologies.

Mr M Dales sent his apologies because he was working. Apologies were also received from District Cllr W Grover who was moving house. Mr P Maddison was unable to attend. All apologies were accepted.

2. Declaration of Interest.

There were no interests to declare.

3. Minutes.

The minutes of the last meeting had already been circulated to the Councillors. They were accepted, proposed by Cllr J Slaymaker and seconded by Cllr D Jacklin, they were duly signed by the Chairman.

4. Matters Arising.

The Clerk had attended a meeting about Data Protection. However, as there was not enough information at this time, the Councillors deferred discussion of the matter until a later date. Cllrs said that they thought that as the Parish Council does not hold any data they should not need to register.

Other items will be included under the relevant headings.

5. Parish Rooms.

The rail and pegs for attaching balloons, Xmas decorations etc to in the Parish Rooms, have now been installed. It was decided that it was not necessary for the rail to be painted at the moment, it can be left until the walls are redecorated.

The window sill and the leak in the new windows had still not been repaired by the contractor. He will be contacted again.

The purchase of new card tables had been investigated and Cllrs decided that they preferred the games tables sold by Go-pak. These measured 2'x3' and cost £61.56 each if 6 or more were bought. An order will be placed for 6 tables in the colour Durham oak.

6. Village Green and Village Matters.

A notice had been prepared to advertise a litter pick to be held in the Village. The grass verges should be cut between the 3rd September and 12th October so it was decided that the best date for litter picking would be 20th October. Arrangements for picker uppers, bags etc will be made at a later date.

Cllr W Grover had emailed to say he was dealing with the rubbish issue on Raithby Hill and would

hopefully have an answer shortly.

Cllr reported that a hedge near Hundleby Springs needed cutting back. This will be investigated and dealt with.

7. Highways Issues.

The grit on Main Road was still a problem, Cllr Aron said he would make enquiries with Cllr Grover at ELDC, one of the Parish Cllrs thought that the best option would be to sweep it up by hand, the road sweeper had not improved the situation although it had been used several times.

A meeting (minutes attached) had been held on the 23rd May to discuss the parking problems within the Village. It had been attended by Cllr D Cartwright (in the chair), Cllrs D Jacklin and P Maddison, County Councillor B Aron and A Ratcliffe from L C C. Highways. Mr Ratcliffe was asked if he could suggest any solution to this problem. He said that LCC funds were very limited and nothing was likely to be done for up to 6 years because priority was given to accident black spots, new developments etc. He said he would put in a brief to the Highways department to begin the process to solve the problem and would forward details of the brief to the Parish Council. The local police officer had not been able to attend this meeting so another meeting, with just the Police and Parish Council representatives, had been called for 15th June 2018.

It was also suggested that the developer of the Gables site could be approached to enquire about the possibility of a layby being provided by them in front of the Gables.

Cllr Aron informed the Cllrs that a new Chief Executive had been appointed to start work at the beginning of July. It was hoped that he would be able to be involved in new highways issues.

There is a new address for reporting highway's issues.

Cllr Aron said that most of the problems were caused by lack of funding. It was hoped that the campaign for 'Fairer Funding for Lincolnshire' would be successful in obtaining more cash to spend on the County's roads.

8. Finance.

A. There were no accounts to pay but the following direct debits had already been taken from the bank:

E-on, estimated electricity bill	£45.10	to 13.05.18.
Wave water	£47.09	3 months to 21.04.18

B. Balances in the bank:

Treasurers Account £6274.92.

£2738.60 in the Business Bank Instant Account.

9. Planning.

No information had been received from the Planning Department regarding the siting of a residential caravan at Oak Lodge, the Clerk was asked to make enquiries. There were no other planning items.

10. Allotments.

There was nothing to discuss.

11. Correspondence.

MP Victoria Atkins had written to invite Cllrs to attend a tea party to celebrate 100 years of women's suffrage. No Cllrs wished to attend.

PCSO E Latham had sent the following report to the Parish Council:

A blue abandoned vehicle had been reported and a removal order had been placed on it. There had been a burglary on Main Road while the occupants of the house were away on holiday.

12. Any other business.

There were no other items to discuss

The meeting closed at 8.40

The next meeting will be held on 16th July 2018 at 7.30pm.